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Now That’s Love

“For I.am convinced that neither death, nor life, nor angels, nor rulers, nor things present, nor things to come, nor
powers, nor height, nor depth, nor anything else in all creation, will be able to separate us from the love of God in
Christ Jesus our Lord.” Romans 8:38-39

Many years ago, I had the opportunity to go on a Mission trip. I was living in Illinois at the time, and my
church organized a trip to help those in need living in Chicago.

When Jesus said to His followers to go out to be His disciples in Jerusalem, and in Judea and Samaria,
and the ends of the earth, he meant you can be a disciple anywhere and everywhere. For me, a
downstate Illinois native, inner-city Chicago was Samaria. If you recall, Samaritans in Biblical times
were generally despised. I didn’t exactly despise Chicago, but it did seem to get most of the attention
and resources from our state, which was disconcerting. So going to Chicago to do missionary work was
a stretch for me.

When I arrived at our mission headquarters, I was assigned to lead a group that would spend the week
renovating a classroom in an impoverished Lutheran School on the South Side. We made our way to the
school where we were greeted by a young man who was both principal and 6t grade teacher. He looked
tired and not especially happy to see us. The work was hard. The walls were plaster that was cracked
and dirty, and painted lime green. There were radiators to work around and a large mural on one wall
that we needed to restore. The walls were at least 12 feet tall. It was a mess.

By mid-week, I was ready to give up. But while we were moping and eating our sack lunches one day,
we heard the squeals of children playing. We looked outside the windows and there below us was a
group of 4-year-olds playing on the sidewalk with a frazzled-looking woman supervising them. The
young folks in our group were enchanted and went outside to play with them. We discovered these
were neighborhood children who attended a day care in the basement of the school. We checked out
their classroom and it was bare bones - just a big room with some tables and chairs, a few toys, and even
fewer books.

We started our afternoon work with renewed vigor. Those kids would someday use this classroom and
we wanted to make it good for them. But driving back to our headquarters, we talked about doing
more. After dinner that night and before our closing devotions, we made our way to a bookstore and
found a bunch of children’s books about love, most by Christian authors. We bought one for each child
and on the last day of our trip, we had a party for them where we presented each child with a book and
then we spent some time reading to them. We talked about Jesus and how much he loves them. The
children, some of whom had never received a present before, were so happy. They loved having us
there, and we loved being there with them. There were lots of hugs and kisses when we said good-by.

That night at our closing worship service, one young girl from our group told about our experience with
the children. Likewise, other people from other groups gave testimonials about what they experienced
and it wasn't just doing the labor, but touching lives and being God’s witnesses. I can remember the
leader of the mission team saying something like, “Wow, you can really feel the love in here tonight.”

Continued on page 2



Now That’s Love
Continued from Page 1

He was right. I'have to count that trip as one of the times I felt very, very close to God. I could sense
God'’s presence in all that happened that week. What appeared to be an insurmountable task for our
group was completed on time and in good order (thanks to God’s grace and the help of another team that
finished their assignment early). In everything, God’s love was shining through.

I contrast that experience with these days of Covid, the political squabbling we see on the news, and the
imminent threat of war - these times when it is hard for me to see God’s love in my life. But then I realize
if I concentrate on those things, I am probably looking for God in the wrong places.

I'have no doubt God loves me and you. Ilearned that in Sunday School many years ago. And given all
the Bible passages about God'’s love for His children, the one that stirs me the most is Romans 8. In it, the
apostle Paul expounds on Christ’s amazing love for all of us. If anyone could question God’s love, Paul
would be a likely candidate. Here was a man who had suffered greatly. He had been beaten, rejected,
imprisoned, and shipwrecked. But Paul states in Romans that his sufferings are nothing compared to
God'’s love and the good times that he (and we) can look forward to.

What kept Paul going in times of trial was what he called the “First Fruits of the Spirit” (Rom. 8:23). The
Holy Spirit helped him focus ahead to the glory that was to come. It interceded on his behalf, and it can
do the same for us. The moment you think you are too tired or too old or in too much pain to go on,
God'’s Spirit is there within you. And God's love? Well, it is there too, and the great part of this Scripture
passage in Romans is the reminder that nothing (NOTHING!) can separate us from it. Romans 8:35-39
lists seventeen different possibilities of trials that can impact our lives, and then Paul concludes that verse
saying that none of these “will be able to separate us from the love of God that is in Christ Jesus our Lord.”
Nothing. No one. Never!

February is considered the month of love, and if you are looking for a beautiful sentiment that tells you
that you are loved like no other, forget the mushy Valentine’s Day cards and take a look at Romans 8. If
you haven’t already, you will most definitely “feel the love” that surrounds you each day as God’s Holy
Spirit fills your heart and Christ himself intercedes on your behalf. Thank you, God, for your everlasting
love! — Jean Memken, Church Administrator

The Food Pantry was very busy,
as usual. With all the cold
weather, it's wonderful to have
two volunteers that alternate
going outside to take the orders
from our patrons.

A Note of Thanks

A special thank you to Pastor Bob
and my church family for their
prayers, cards, and visits during my
hospital stay and recovery.

: In December, we had 49 families getting groceries to
I am glad to be home. Efeed 156 people. For the whole of 2021, we helped

- 630 families provide food for almost 1,500

God Bless, Donna Joachim : people. We Eael that we are making a difference in

all these lives. We do thank you, and know many

: families are grateful for your help. However, we are :
: still in need of your help We always need paper
: products, laundry detergent, dish and bar soap,

: Hamburger Helper, tuna, powdered, brown and :
: granulated sugar and Spam. Thank you for all your :
generous donations. We couldn't do it without you!
: — Karen Jordan:
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The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by President Laurie Olson.

Roll Call:

Members Present: Pennie Linna, Bruce Grundman, Phyllis Ziemke, Jeff Tharp, Mary Jane Hartley, and
Judy Hellman.

Members Excused: Mykayla Tharp and Sherri Denney

In keeping with the COVID-19 guidelines, everyone met in person at St. Mark's, wearing face masks and
sitting six feet apart.

Devotions: Mary Jane Hartley led us in devotions. Sherri Denney will do devotions next month.

Approval of Minutes for the December 16th meeting.
MSC by Phyllis Ziemke/Bruce Grundman.

Thank You Cards -~ none

Financial Report:

1. Current Budget balance is $80,133.69.

2. Building Improvement is $19,142.57.

3. December giving was $18,124.98. Spending was $22,977.42.

4. Giving needs to be around $3,500.00 to $4,000.00 per Sunday to meet spending,.
MSC by Jeff Tharp/Phyllis Ziemke.

Pastor’s Report ~ None

Worship & Music Committee - December 30, 2021 ~ Submitted by Judy Hellman

Our Worship & Music Committee met on Tuesday, December 30th. Present at this meeting were Ardys
Seelow, Betty Linna, Mary Ellen Tracey, Pastor Bob, Laurie Olson, Jean Memken and Judy Hellman.
Pastor Bob led us in devotions.

Our Advent series was well received. Jean Memken will order a series
that we may use for Lent. Lent begins on March 2nd. All Lenten services
held on weekdays will be done by church members only. On Ash
Wednesday, Maundy Thursday, and Good Friday, we will need a pastor
to conduct the service. All week day services will be at 6:30 pm.

We updated our committee budget from $12,125 to $16,825 for 2022. The
need for supply pastors was the biggest reason for the increase.

Supply pastors and lay people have been obtained for January and For the month of

Eelruary. December 2021
A contract has been established with Gloria Dei Lutheran Church. Pastor .
Jon or Pastor Tabitha will be available for 1-2 services a month. They will Given: $18,124.98
also be available for emergencies and will meet with committees. Spent: $22,977.42

Assistant ministers will do the announcements until we get a pastor.

We will need to recruit more committee members.



Mary Ellen Tracey volunteered to do devotions for the January meeting. Judy Hellman will write up the
worship and music committee yearly report for the annual meeting.

Our next meeting is on Tuesday, January 25th at 10:30 am.
We closed the meeting with the Lord’s Prayer.

Property Committee - January 3, 2022 ~ Submitted by Bruce Grundman

In attendance: Sandy Deckers, Joe Deckers, Terry Stillman, Ginny Schieck,
John Olson, and Jason Blank

1. Discussed adding a railing to the music room steps.

2. Cintas on hold until March. i

3. Discussed roof heat tape. %, T o

4. We. got the lawn mower back from Krueger’s and it is ready for %quest\/

spring.
5. We will be cutting down two dead tress by the garage.
Pat Wenzel

Christian Education Meeting —Sunday, January 9th, 2022 ~ ]udy Koerner
Submitted by Gwen Hoehne Tracy Feldman
PRESENT: Jenny Case, Sherri Denney, Gwen Hoehne Brett Gawlick
1) SUNDAY SCHOOL LESSONS - Gwen will pick the lessons Ron Forrest
depending on how many kids show up and Jenny and Sherri are Judy Fowler

working on Confirmation Lessons.

2) CONFIRMATION - Jenny and Sherri are working on the schedule
for Confirmation. They have the lessons and they will take turns

Donna Joachim
Otto Arndt

teaching each week. Students are still required to take sermon Ellen LaMarche
notes, do memory work, and attend class. Bob Hellman
3) ACOLYTES - We will not schedule acolytes until we are back

having fellowship.

4) OTHER BUSINESS - We will meet on Sundays after church since it works out the best for
everyone. Our next meeting is Sunday, March 6, 2022 about 11:15 am.

Finance/Stewardship Committee - January 18th, 2021 ~ Submitted by Pennie Linna

Attendance: Laurie Olson, Mary Jane Hartley, Evie Peterson, Fern Fuhrmann, Jennifer Blank and Pennie
Linna
Laurie opened the meeting with prayer.

We reviewed the audit report for 2020. An audit was performed on January 8, 2022, by Joy Case, Tara
Dieck, Kim Wallmuller, Sandy Mathenia, Fern Fuhrmann-Finance Secretary, and Mary Jane Hartley,
Treasurer. The auditors found no serious issues. They did make recommendations to improve our
accuracy —those being: 1) include someone from the endowment fund and scrip to be present for the
audit 2) discuss case advancement practices; 3) investigate electronic bill pay; and 4) keep Quick Books
updated to the current version. A copy of the audit report will be included in the council report.

Mary Jane reviewed the current giving for December which was $18,124.98 and expenditures were
$22,977.42. Our spending was over our giving by $4,852.44. We discussed that in the month of December,
Pastor Bob s vacation was paid out in connection to his retirement, and we paid out the Benevolences.



We discussed the change to direct deposit program from Vanco. Vanco will be moving to strictly utiliza-
tion of their mobile application. This could create issues for individuals who do not have smart phones or
access to utilization of the application.

We discussed looking at renumbering our offering envelopes to address those utilizing direct deposit and
not needing envelopes and those who are not currently picking up or utilizing their envelopes.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm
MSC by Phyllis Ziemke/Pennie Linna

Unfinished Business — None

New Business:

1. Mission of the Month
-Motion was to add the Orphan Grain Train and Hope Clinic and Care Center, Menasha, to the list
of missions to be considered by the congregation.
MSC by Phyllis Ziemke/Jeff Tharp

2. Mission Investment Fund
- TIPS (Treasury Inflation Protected Security)
Interest rate of 4.27%, but fluctuates.
- $52,000 will be put in this account.
- Motion was made to approve the signers of this account consisting of Pennie Linna, Mary Jane
Hartley, Jean Memken, and Laurie Olson.
MSC by Bruce Grundman/Phyllis Ziemke

3. Transition Update
- A rolling quorum was made to agree to the contract with Gloria Dei for their services, etc.

4. Ministry Site Profile Committee
- A motion was made to approve the committee, consisting of Lois Hill, Jean Memken, Jenny
Blank, Kim Wallmuller, Pat Thompson, Bruce Grundman, Pennie Linna, and Laurie Olson.

MSC by Phyllis Ziemke/Jeff Tharp

5. Council Openings/Nominees
- Council candidates are Jenny Case and Kim Wallmuller

6. 2022 Budget
- Motion was made to approve the suggested budget.
MSC by Jeff Tharp/Phyllis Ziemke

7. Budget & Annual Meeting Format
- Budget review meeting will be Sunday, February 6th at 11:00 am.
- Congregational Annual meeting will be Sunday, February 13th at 11:00 am. An agenda has been
established for this meeting.

MSC by Jeff Tharp/Phyllis Ziemke to adjourn at 7:32 pm.

We closed with the Lord’s Prayer.
Next meeting is February 17, 2022 at 6:30 pm.

Submitted by Judy Hellman, Secretary
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INTERNATIONAL

CHILDREN'S FUND

=

International Children’s Fund (ICF) Is An Organization Like No Other. They channel the Christian
concern of partners worldwide into street level impact in African villages and other locations, where
logistics often frustrate traditional relief efforts. The secret ingredient to effective relief is a trustworthy
network of local, native missionary partners who personally shepherd gifts of food, clothing, medicine,
equipment, and funds to the places children need them most. Since 1978, ICF has come to the aid of
children in need worldwide. The monetary and material gifts of donors have helped them distribute
life-saving food, clothing, medical clinics, animal husbandry, and medicine across the African
continent. They have also supported the construction of orphanages, churches, schools and vocational
training centers, drilled water wells to provide safe drinking water, and established agricultural projects.
You won't find many organizations like International Children’s Fund. They combine four unique
elements to efficiently deliver vital aid to those in areas of greatest need.
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Our Sunday Servants
I
Date Assisting Reader Greeters Ushers Counters Altar Guild
Minister
February 6 |Jean Memken Tara Dieck Pat Thompson John & Laurie Jeff Tharp Gwen Hoehne
Phyllis Ziemke |Olson Kim Wallmuller
February 13 |Bruce Grundman |LaVerne Arndt | Wanda Webster |Ginny Schieck Jane Arps Gwen Hoehne
Evie Peterson Judith Fowler Ellen LaMarche
Emil Leppiaho
February 20 |Sherri Denney  |Jeri Travis Doug & Renie Doug Hesser Gwen Hoehne Gwen Hoehne
Sebstead Mary Jane Hartley | Doug Sebstead
Renie Sebstead
February 27 |Jeff Tharp Pennie Linna |Emil Leppiaho |Otto & LaVerne Bruce Grundman | Gwen Hoehne
Bruce Grundman | Arndt Lois Kemp
Rose Cermak Judy Olson
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| Thrivent Choice®

. Making generosity easy

| thrivent Dottt oriDinet 2

, Directing Your 2021 Choice Dollars®: A How-To Guide
E Must be directed by March 31, 2022

- Direct Choice Dollars Online
E 1. Visit thrivent.com/ thriventchoice

- 2. Click Direct Choice Dollars

i 3. Log in by entering your User ID and password. (If you haven't yet registered on thrivent.com, click

Register for account access.)

* 4. Choose the organization to which you want to direct Choice Dollars (St. Mark’s is an enrolled

organization)
a. To direct to a previous organization:

* Click Direct Now next to the organization’s name, or
l * Click on the View activity history link, scroll down and click on the name of the desired

organization.

b. To direct to a new organization, enter keyword(s) like organization name, ZIP code, cause,

I etc. Click Search.

. 5. Choose Direct All or enter a specific number and click Direct Now. Follow the prompts on the

E confirmation page to direct Choice Dollars.
- Direct Choice Dollars by Phone

1. Call 800-847-4836 and when prompted, say Thrivent Choice.

E 2. Press 1 to direct Choice Dollars or 2 to hear Thrivent Choice Dollars program Terms and Conditions.
(If prompted, say or enter your phone number and date of birth.)

[ 3. A representative will work with you to direct Choice Dollars.

.........................................................................

‘Ready for Camp? '
L CAMPING MINISTRIES

: A message from our friends at Crossways Camp:

: One camper is packing her bags, are you? Registration for
: Summer 2022 at Crossways Camp is open and we can’t

‘ wait to have you join us! We received an email from a mom
: last week that her daughter is already packing her bags for :

camp, she’s so excited. It might be a bit too early to pack,

- but it’s not too early to register. Visit CrosswaysCamps. org :
- for dates and program availability. Scholarship funds are

: available from St. Mark’s if you are interested.

L T O

Church Meetings Start Next
Sunday After Church!

Budget Review — February 6, 2022

Annual Meeting — February 13, 2022
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gRecap of the Mission and Vision Team’s Work

: Congregations continually navigate changing environments, expectations, and potential for ministry '
: growth. The purpose of Living Into a Culture of Mission and Action was to guide us through developing :
: a mission and vision that is current, relevant for future ministry in an evolving culture, and in partnership
: with God’s work in the world. :

: The Mission and Vision Team met numerous times March - October, 2021. They listened to our
: congregation through two surveys and asked them to pray for this process, through a sixteen week
- devotional program.

This team developed and St. Mark’s Church Council approved the below new Mission Statement, Core
: Values and Ministry Results Areas. A report will be given at each monthly council meeting with the
: status and progress on the Ministry Results Areas (goals).

: Mission Statement

Celebrating the Joy of Fait

ThrougN&ELove and Service

: Core Values

:  Community: Service through sharing, supporting and providing to our church, area and world.
Worship: Celebrating God’s Love.

Fellowship: Coming together to celebrate life’s joys and helping to carry life’s challenges.

Ministry Results Areas (Goals):

:  Connecting passions to ministry.

Ending hunger in our community.
Delivery of impactful worship experiences.
Providing life-long faith opportunities.

- by Laurie Olson, Church Council President

¢ In-Person Sunday School and Bible Class at 9:00 am on Sundays

o In-person worship at St. Mark’s at 10:00 am on Sundays

 Online Worship: www.facebook.com/stmarksneenah at 10:00 am

s Please call the church office at 920-725-2828 if you would like a DVD of any
worship service.

ONLINE




The transition period is a time for the congregation to evaluate its
P ASTO R AL ministries, staffing, purpose and vision asking questions, “Where is
God leading us?”, “Who is God calling us to be?”, “If our congregation

disappeared, would we be missed? How?”, “If we could do something
that God would want us to do, what would that be?”, and “What is our

best ministry, and how could God use this in the world?”

A Ministry Site Profile (MSP) committee has been formed and approved by St. Mark’s Church
Council. The team, along with council members, attended a 9 AM - noon orientation on Saturday,
January 23. Staff from the East Central Synod Wisconsin reviewed the Ministry Site Profile
document and gave suggestions and tips on developing an impactful, honest and authentic
representation of St. Mark’s. Additionally, discussed how we determine the skills/ gifts we’d like
to see in our next Pastor and to communicate, that as a congregation, we are ready and willing to

walk alongside our Pastor to make a difference. This process will take around three months. We
ask for prayers and support, as we move through this important work of the church. We ask for
participation in brief surveys. We ask for excitement in where God is leading us.

A Call Committee will eventually be formed. The Call Committee will receive and review candidate
profiles provided by the synod office, interview candidates and listen to candidates’ sermons.
They will recommend a final candidate to the council and congregation. Please contact Laurie
Olson, if you are willing to serve on this committee.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact one of your St. Mark’s Church Council members or
a member of the MSP Committee. Updates will continue to be announced during worship, in future
newsletters, emails, and direct mailings.

Ministry Site Profile Committee,
Jenny Blank, Bruce Grundman, Lois Hill, Pennie Linna, Jean Memken, Laurie Olson, Pat Thompson, and
Kim Wallmuller

- by Laurie Olson, Church Council President

: SYNOD

: Lay School Contmulng Education Update o R iy,

. & )

: By Jenny Case s . Z
i g ° P
: Some thoughts to ponder: i‘. ! . =
: » In class we recite each petition and also recite the “What does this mean?” part. ‘ I q_\'

(This is found in the Small Catechism) When we recited it this time, we were }'&q’, —— N\\“é

asked a couple of questions such as “What was it like to hear it read out Loud?’ :
and “What jumped out at you?” We also watched a short video that corresponds with the text we *
read for our scheduled topic of the month. :

» What are some of the obstacles to prayer?

» Have you seen obstacles to prayer today?

e How can you be better at praying?

:Did you know there are two different version of the Lord’s Prayer in the Bible? They are found in
: Matthew 6:9-13 and Luke 11:2-4. As part of the New Testament, the Gospel of Luke is a lesson we
- discuss in confirmation class.

More on the Lord’s Prayer next month.

s
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> MOSES MESSAGE
TR, A Sunday School Update

Well we are doing OK with Sunday School. January went very
fast, but that means winter is going fast, too. We are learning
about the Armor of God and what the various parts of the armor
mean. It is quite interesting to discover what these parts mean in
every day life. As we enter February, we think of Valentine's
Day, the month of Love. Remember that God loves us and that
he is always with us.

Have a Great Valentine's Day!!

With God's Blessings,
Gwen Hoehne, Sunday School Superintendent

:Why I Changed to On-Line Giving

I never thought I would ever want to participate in on-line automatic giving at church. I

: grew up with parents who believed placing an envelope in the offering plate was a very

: important part of worship. Week after week, they would write a check on Saturday night,
and put it in the plate when it passed by our pew on Sunday morning. I continued that

: tradition when I started my own household. On-line giving just didn’t seem like it was appropriate. If
: you didn’t have to do something related to giving each week, would you even think about being a good
: steward and thanking God for the gifts He gives?

: But as I have been working with the new format that our on-line giving has taken here at St. Mark’s, I'm

: hooked. With the online version, I can log into a secure website on my home computer and prepare my

: offering on-line just like I wrote a check and placed in my giving envelope before. If I know [ am going to':
: be out of town for a few weeks, I can actually schedule my offerings to go to St. Mark’s every weekend
-until I get back. Moreover, I can now also designate my “Mission of the Month” offering once a month
:and I can pay for any flowers I donate for the altar. I am excited that I can make a Scrip payment on-line :
-and I think I might have to take advantage of that program now. On top of that, if I am not near my
: computer, I can use the Vanco Mobile App on my smart phone and give my offering using my phone— 1 :
: never have to worry about not having my checkbook or offering envelope again. :

: I grew up paying for just about everything by check, but checks are not so handy anymore, and they are
i expensive. Paying online actually saves me money by not having to use my checks. I have my giving set
- up to come directly out of my checking account, but I can also pay by credit card and then take care of

: paying when my credit card bill is due. Itis so handy to give my offering this way, and I still have the

: opportunity to consider my stewardship each week as I log-on and make my donation. And as I thank

: God for my blessings, I include a thank you for the technology that allows this to happen!

:If you think you might be interested in setting up on-line giving for yourself, please drop by the church
- office and I can help you set up an account. —Jean Memken, Church Administrator
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y  Where can I be of service to St. Mark’s? Please review and

, prayerfully consider the below volunteer opportunities. If you
are interested in any of the opportunities or would like further
information, please contact Laurie Olson. These will be on the
February 13 annual meeting agenda, for consideration.

17
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Being Gods hands and feet

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY NUMBER OF PEOPLE DATE(S), TIMES & SITE
NEEDED

Church Council Members Three Three-year terms. Meets on 3rd
Thursday of month @ 6:30 PM

Endowment Committee One Three-year term. Meets as needed.

Member

Fox Valley Lutheran Home Two Saturday, April 23

Annual Meeting Delegates 9:00-10:30 AM in Appleton

Synod Assembly Delegates Two Friday, May 13 & Saturday, May 14,
in Oshkosh

Crossways Ministry Annual Two Saturday, March 12

Meeting Delegates 9:00 AM - Noon
Site to be determined

How can I connect my passion(s) to ministry? As we enter the transition of our church, it is essential to
have strong working committees. All our committees do wonderful work, in the name of God. Each
committee could use people to continue their work and to expand on living our mission of Celebrating the
Joy of Faith through Love and Service. A list of committees with descriptions is in the pamphlet shelf
(next to event table in narthex/lobby) and on our website https:/ /stmarksneenah.org/ get-connected . It
you are interested in any committee or would like further information, please contact the church office, or
reach out to the committee directly.

Furnace Deployed!

During the last full week in January, one of our furnaces (we have five!)
broke down, and it was going to be too costly to repair it, so we got a
new furnace that will service the narthex and restrooms here at St.
Mark’s. The installation went like clockwork — the installers were highly
complimentary of our facilities. They said they usually dread doingan
attic installation, but they said our attic was very spacious and neat and | |
it made their work a lot easier.

Many thanks to our Property Committee for arranging the purchase and I :
installation of this equipment and to our custodian, Ginny Schieck, for |
helping the installers (and taking this picture!). Also, a big THANK |
YOU to all who donate to the Building Fund that made the quick - e

purchase of this new furnace a possibility. Here's our new fumac in case you

don’t want to climb up into the attic to
see it!
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Mission of the Month:
International Children’s Fund

W

Sun Mon Tue ed Thu Fri Sat

1 2 3 4 5
6:15 Book Study
7:00 AA 9:00 Food Pantry 7:00 AA
7:00 SAA

6 7 8 9 10 1 12

8:30 Confirmation 11:30 Comm. Table

9:00 Bible Class 6:00 Esther Prison 6:15 Book Study 9:00 Food Pantry 7:00 AA

9:00 Sunday School Reform 7:00 AA 9:30 Pyramid Ldr. Mtg.

10:00 Worship w/ Comm | 6:30 Property Meeting | 7:00 SAA

10:00 Online Worship

11:00 BUDGET MTG.

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

8:30 Confirmation 6:15 Book Study 11:30 HS Policy Council

9:00 Bible Class 12:30 HS FRS Meeting | 6:30 Finance & 9:00 Food Pantry 2:30 HS Board of 7:00 AA

9:00 Sunday School Stewardship Advisors

10:00 Worship 7:00 AA 6:30 Church Council

10:00 Online Worship 7:00 SAA

11:00 ANNUAL MTG.

Scrip Orders Due

20 8:30 Confirmation 21 22 23 24 25 26

9:00 Bible Class 1:00 HS Prgm. Ldrship.

9:00 Sunday School 10:30 Worship & Music Meting 9:00 Food Pantry 7:00 AA

10:00 Worship w/ Comm Committee 6:15 Book Study 11:00 Pyramid Model

10:00 Online Worship 7:00 AA Training

Scrip Orders Delivered 7:00 SAA 11:30 HS Ongoing Ed.

6:30 Neenah Baseball

27 28

8:30 Confirmation 1:00 Connections

9:00 Bible Class

9:00 Sunday School KEY

10:00 Worship
10:00 Online Worship

Red—Fellowship purple—Sanctuary
Orange—Online

Green—Library
Blue—Mary

Pink—Lounge
Black—Other
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Christ distributes courage through community; he dissipates
doubts through fellowship. He never deposits all knowledge in

one person but distributes pieces of the jigsaw puzzle to many.
D" we MV& 0;11' When you interlock your understanding with mine, and we
/ share our discoveries, when we mix, mingle, confess and pray,
email ﬂ‘{d"&”. Christ speaks.

Please send an e-mail to
office@stmarksneenah.org
S0 we can update our

church records. |
St. Mark’s Office & Leadership Email Addresses

‘ﬂuke us on St. Mark’s office (Jean): office@stmarksneenah.org |

‘ Facebook Mary Jane Hartley’s e-mail: treasurer@stmarksneenah.org j
=
h

—Max Lucado, Fearless

St. Mark’s Lutheran Church
140 S. Green Bay Road
Neenah, WI 54956
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